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Warwick Community Newsletter 

February 2024 
Warwick, Massachusetts 

A  D  M  I  N  I  S  T  R  A  T  I  V  E   D  E  T  A  I  L  S  

PLEASE NOTE:  All articles, ads and correspondence should be emailed if possible to warwicknewslet-

ter01378@gmail.com .  If you cannot email, drop off clearly printed articles in the METCALF CHAPEL MAILBOX AT 32 

ATHOL ROAD by the 20th of the month before the article will run. Please note that we do not accept FULL PAGE in-

serts at all for commercial ads, and are asking every organization in Town to keep their event flyers to 1/2 page or 

less. If a full page event flyer is desired, the organization may print the flyer themselves for insertion (call Mary Hum-

phries 544-0126 for the number of copies required) if the information cannot be fit to 1/2 page and a waiver is de-

sired. Business card size ads are $7/month or $70/year.  All material may be edited for length, ink intensiveness, or 

content and may not be anonymous. Some logs and minutes provided may only be available on the Warwick Website 

at https://new.warwickma.org due to space limitations.   

Phone Directory 

Emergency 911 
Selectboard /Town Coordinator  
        978-729-3224 
Warwick Broadband  
 
        413-676-9544 
                          978-544- 
Selectboard voice mail
 6315 
Treasurer/Collector 3845 

Highway 6349 

Library 7866 

Fire Station          3314 

Animal Control 3402 Animal 
Contr.Pager  978-217-2681 

Clerk/Assessors 8304 

Bd of Health 6315 

Community School 6310  

Police Dept Business 
 2244 

Building Inspector 2236 

FAX all depts.         6499  

Burn Permits:   

www.fcburnpermits.com 

 

               THANK YOU TO THE FOLLOWING DONORS  

                                   AND ADVERTISERS 

All Donations and Ad Payments should be sent to WCN/Metcalf Chapel,     

32 Athol Road, Warwick, MA 01378 

Craig & Elaine Barger, Jones & Erviti, Calvin & Freddie        

Fellows, Nancy & Bruce Kilhart, Gloria Varno 

Total:  $270.00 

 

TOWN WEBSITE:  The  Warwick Communications and Technology 

Committee (formerly the Broadband Committee) are happy to report 

that the Town’s new website is well under construction and a lot of 

information has been brought over from the old website with just a 

few sections needing to be finished.  Once the data is up, more atten-

tion to aesthetics will be paid.  Please take a look at the website and. if 

you have comments or suggestions, you may send them to the Town’s 

new webmaster, John Paganetti at  

jpaganetti@town.warwick.ma.us. 

WEBSITE ADDRESS is currently https://new.warwickma.org 

mailto:warwicknewsletter01378@gmail.com
mailto:warwicknewsletter01378@gmail.com
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February 2024 Warwick, Massachusetts 

                           TOWN CLERK NEWS 
 
The Town Hall will be closed on Monday, February 19th, for Washington's Birthday. 
 
Street Lists have been sent to each household in Warwick.  Please sign and return these to the Town Hall, even if 
no changes are necessary. If multiple forms are sent to a single household, please make a 
note so they can be consolidated. 
 
The Presidential Primary will take place at Town Hall on March 5th from 7am-8pm.  
 
Voting by mail is available, and all registered voters should have already received a post-
card to request a ballot by mail. In person early voting will be available at Town Hall on: 
 
Saturday, February 24th from 9am-11am & 3pm-5pm.  
Monday, February 26th from 1-4pm. 
The deadline to register to vote in the Primary is 5pm on 2/24.  
 
Thank-you.  John Paganetti, Town Clerk  

                                          RECREATION COMMITTEE       

 YOGA   Saturdays and  Wednesdays, 9:15-10:30 a.m., with Kalliope, Town Hall   $5-10                                      

Please note that Wednesday’s class is gentle and restorative. 

 A foundation in Kripalu and Integral Yoga with a therapeutic approach; an all-level yoga class. 

 ZUMBA   Tuesdays and  Saturdays 8:00 a.m., Town Hall  $5 

 Pickle ball and ping pong are starting up again at the Warwick Community School Gym!   Contact Leanne at          

(978) 544-5553 for more information, and please email leannelimoges@gmail.com or call  (978) 544-5553 with      

suggestions.    Thank-you,  Leanne,  Warwick Recreation Committee  

     

                      COUNCIL ON AGING  -  Liz Whipple 

 “Bone & Balance” exercise class at the Warwick Town Hall on Tuesdays from 9-10 am. 

 Tai Chi class at the Warwick Town Hall on Tuesdays from 10-11 am. 

 Senior lunch at the Warwick Town Hall on Tuesdays at 12 noon. 

 Foot clinics are the second Friday of the month starting at 8 am at the Metcalf Chapel. Donation of $2 is 

encouraged to participate in this activity. 

 Free Food Fridays are at the Metcalf Chapel at 9 am. You are encouraged to make a $1 donation. 
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                         LIBRARY NEWS—FEBRUARY  
 

Library hours: Monday 10-4, Tuesday 1-8, Thursday 5-8 and Saturdays 10-12:30 (during school year). Contact: 
warwick@cwmars.org; 978-544-7866; Ivan Ussach, director. 

 
Museum Passes: The Warwick Library has free admission passes to the Brattleboro Museum of Arts & Culture, the 
Eric Carle Museum of Picture Book Art, the Clark Museum, Historic Deerfield, the Magic Wings Butterfly Museum, Mass-
MOCA, Mass. State Parks (DCR Free Parking Pass), and the New England Botanical Garden. Coming soon: Passes for The 
Trustees of Reservations to visit their  many natural and cultur al sites across the state. 
 
Learn & Play Group - Mondays at 10:30 am: Warwick Library is pleased to host this program for  kids five 
and under and their families. For details contact Debra Wood at woodd@pvrsdk12.org or 413-334-9583. 
 
Valentine-Making Workshop - Saturday, Feb. 3rd,  1-3pm (Snow date - Feb. 4th): Just in time for that special 
someone you adore (or mildly tolerate) on Valentines Day! Come join resident artist Kerry Stone to make fun and 
one-of-a-kind valentines! Kerry will provide the cards and envelopes, collage papers, paints and glue sticks. Please 
bring scissors and any of your own collection of recycled papers--red envelopes are great, as are paper doilies and 
anything else you would like to incorporate. Contact the Library to register -- first come, first served. Space is 
limited to 15.  A $5 materials fee needs to be paid in cash at the Library prior to the workshop day to hold your place. Ages 
10 and up are welcome, younger kids require parental supervision.  
 
Local author's reading w/ Doc Pruyne - Tuesday, Feb. 6th @ 7 pm: That's right, kiddies, Warwick's own living 
version of Mark Twain (who's dead) has done it again (his third), with “a fast-paced, full throttle comic 
novel” (IndieReader) called Kawabunga Kitten! Will Splendid Swamp, home to the splendid flaming hoohah—a 
rare newt—be saved from the gas pipeline? Check out this ”over-the-top saga of feisty villagers fighting the 
man" (Kirkus) to find out! Light refreshments will be served. 
 
Monthly Short Story Hour  - American Humor: Thursday,  Feb. 22nd @ 7:30 am. We' ll read selections from 
A Subtreasury of American Humor, published in 1862--um, make that 1962. "The sole idea was to put together in 
one volume the funniest things that have ever been written in in this country." Come to read or just to listen, or just to 
snarl. 
 
Oral History video programs  - now you can add your comments online!: Not only are all the Library's oral history 
video presentations now available on the Library webpage of the town website (warwickma.org/library); we've 
added a feature to the “Oral History” page that allows anyone to add comments to any of the videos.  So, check it 
out and help make this amazingly informative and entertaining town resource even more so! 
 
Quabbin Quills: This non-profit organization of "authors helping authors" creates opportunities, collaborations and 
connections for writers in the New England region. The group offers educational scholarships, workshops, yearly 
publications, events and supplies for classrooms. They are accepting submissions through March 1st. Find them 
online at quabbinquills.org or on Facebook @quabbinquills. 
 
The hottest new thing!: Saved the best for last! Gone are the days when you needed to find 27 different books to 
find out about 27 different things. Now, get this, people have invented something called an encyclopedia: en-cy-clo
-pe-di-a. And, even better—it’s in color! Why sit staring at your phone when you can come peruse all 22 volumes 
of the 2022 World Book Encyclopedia!  

mailto:warwick@cwmars.org
mailto:woodd@pvrsdk12.org
http://warwickma.org/library
http://quabbinquills.org/


 4 

February 2024 

   

 

  PIZZA & BLUES NIGHT, SATURDAY FEB 17TH 

                     FEATURING THE MIGHTY KING SNAKES!! 

     Shake off the winter blues with this fantastic annual event at the Warwick Town Hall.  You won’t want to 

miss this night!  Bring your appetite and dancing shoes…  The evening begins downstairs in the Dining Hall at 

6:00 p.m. with a great meal brought to you by the Mission Committee of the Trinitarian Congregational 

Church of Warwick.  This year, we are proudly serving pizza from The Pizza Factory in Orange, Ma. For $12 

you’ll get a meal deal including two slices of pizza, salad, drink, and a dessert.   

      Or, if you prefer, you may order “a la carte:”   

 Pizza slice   $5   (Gluten-free pizza available.) 

 Salad   $2 

 Drink (soda/coffee/tea)   $1 

 Dessert   $1 

            ****************************************************************************** 

                               THEN, LET THE MUSIC BEGIN ...     

          Sponsored by Wooden Fender & The Warwick Arts Council      

After your meal, join us upstairs for Wooden Fender’s presentation of The Mighty King Snakes, a blues band 

from Central Mass well known for their authentic Chicago blues sound.  This umpteenth annual Blues Night 

music begins at 7:00 p.m..  We will be asking a $5 donation, though we welcome more if you turn out to have 

more than $5 of fun!  Come on out and dance away the February cabin fever blues! 
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                         From the Deacons’ Desk 

 

For years Lent has meant, for me, giving something up for a few weeks, forty days, a year. It had a certain simi-
larity to my New Years’ resolutions in which I tried, usually in vain, to “clean up my act” with a longer period of  
abstention from some “sinful” bad habit, i.e. smoking cigarettes or overeating, in an attempt to improve myself, 
or my health. Refraining from things I thought I shouldn’t be indulging in.  

However, there is much more to Lent than simply abstaining and holding oneself back from some “dark obses-
sion.”  

 

Lent is a time when we can practice some meditation, reading or discussion with others, regarding the coming 
of Easter and Easter itself, one of Christianity’s most important Holy Days. Meditation alone, with only ourselves 
to reflect on the significance of Easter.  Giving up “habits” like drinking or desserts, movies, maybe cards. These 
are distractions, pleasurable distractions in our lives true, and there’s nothing wrong with them in moderation. 
But distractions nonetheless, which at times can keep us from thoughtful contemplation on the spiritual nature 
of our lives and our role in helping God with its plan for a healthy spiritual life and life for all. Indulgences which 
can hinder our progress for spiritual development. 

 

Lent offers a time to retreat for a few weeks from our preoccupations with acquisitions, favorite delights and 
entertainments. Retreat, not entirely of course, but taking a break from this whirlwind we call life. To spend 
time with God and ourselves. 

 

Lent is also a time of remembering what we have, what we have been given, and what we can give back to God. 

 

Lent lasts 40 days from Ash Wednesday to Holy Thursday, the Thursday before Easter, excluding Sundays. Sun-
days are an important part of Lent, but we do not include them in the “40 days.” 

Lent is 40 days in remembrance of Jesus’s 40 days in the desert wilderness where he was challenged by the dev-
il.  Jesus refused the devil’s offerings and ignored the devil’s challenges thereby establishing that He, Jesus, was 
above the devil and unaffected by it. 

 

Remember this is a time of quiet and contemplation.  May these words inspire you and bring you the peace of 
your meditations and the hope of this season. 

 

In Faith and with Blessings. 

 

Deacon Michael 

February 2024 
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 UP COMING EVENTS 
 

Movies in the Chapel:  Please mark your calendars for the 28th of February:  the second half 
of “Killers of the Flower Moon, an epic Western crime drama,” will be shown at 7:00 p.m. at 
the TCC Chapel. This film is based on the real tragedy that struck the Osage Nation in 1920’s 
Oklahoma after oil was discovered on tribal land.  Directed by Martin Scorsese and starring 
Leonardo DiCaprio and Robert De Niro, this is an important and moving film not to be 
missed.  Deacon Michael will be serving the popcorn.  

“Save The Date”:  Mark your calendars for February 17th when Pizza and Blues Night returns 
to the Town Hall. The Mighty King Snakes will be performing at 7:00 p.m. following pizza 
from the Mission Committee.  See page four for more details.  Don’t miss this great event!  

 

ON-GOING ACTIVITIES AT THE METCALF CHAPEL 

 

FOOD PANTRY DONATIONS  Nonperishable food, personal hygiene items and household 
cleaning supplies are collected in the front hall of the Chapel. The personal & household clean-
ing items are especially needed as they cannot be purchased with “food stamps.”  

 

BLANKETS/SHEETS/PILLOW CASES/ ETC.  ***Please note this important change:  the 
Greenfield Emergency Shelter is only accepting warm blankets and quilts at this time.  Please 
hold off on bringing sheets, pillow cases, towels and washcloths at this time.  The shelter is 
very grateful for your donations.   

 

MEDICAL SUPPLY LIBRARY  We have crutches, wheelchairs, walkers and many other 
medical supplies for free loan at the Chapel. Check us out before buying new. Please bring only 
“durable equipment” (wheelchairs, walkers, “potty chairs” & similar items).  

 

FREE FOOD FRIDAYS  9 AM @ the Chapel  Thanks to Clyde Perkins Sr., Zac Marti and 
many others, we have free food to give to those in the surrounding community who could use 
help stretching their food budget. Come check us out. 

February 2024 
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                   Coordinator Report  for  February 2024 Newsletter  -  David Young 

It took longer than expected and we got what we wished for, a fiber optic cable system. Folks are beginning to move over 

to Spectrum from the town service. I expect about half to remain. If what the town has been providing has not been 

meeting your needs, you should move on. Even if you do not intend to subscribe you should get it installed. Having fast 

internet has been a contingency in many home sales and for some time. Having competing options is even better. As far as 

our customers with weak service goes, WBS will not have to work so hard to keep it functioning at your site. We can be 

more like a business and less like a mission society. WBS has charged $50 since we started in 2009. If the prospect of the 

price popping up after Spectrum’s introductory offering is over, have us leave our system in place. We will not do that on 

the licensed gear because of the $6 monthly fee we pay for each of the licensed links, but we can leave the wire infrastruc-

ture in place just in case. A question of suspend or cancel. 

Can Warwick broadband continue? Yes. We chose wireless because of the lower capital cost to build out. With lower in-

vestment we just did not need as many customers to operate. Spectrum does not either since they got $3M of federal 

funds to pay for the system. Our goal at WBS has been to break even or even generate a modest margin. A year ago, we 

had $220k of debt on WBS. We submitted a grant to Mass Broadband for $200k where we argued that we welcome this 

competition to our monopoly business and need to be debt free. We got the grant and then we spent $20k of our oper-

ating funds and the Town now owns the system free and clear. We also have more than $100,000 of retained earnings 

from that modest margin we have attained over the years to backstop us from unanticipated financial hits. WBS has not 

been a cost to the property taxpayers and so shall remain. We recently connected the school, town hall, and fire station 

with a town owned fiber loop. This will save us money by using fewer fiber runs to Springfield from town.  

Fire station construction is ongoing. Right now, we are getting a grant funded air to water heat pump for the hydronic sys-

tem in the floor of the equipment bays installed. We are getting the walls insulated in the office addition and the lines for 

the air source heat pumps for the office area installed as well. The Building and Energy Committee are working on air seal-

ing, the project is closed in. The project is being inspected, under supervision, and we expect completion by sometime in 

the summer. Representative Whipps got us a $50k budget earmark and we got it under contract in January. Those funds 

are supporting the fire station’s completion. 

GC energy betterments are in motion. In addition to the work at the fire station, we are completing the electrification of 

the elementary school using ductless mini splits in the rest of the classrooms, the cafeteria, and the gymnasium. The 

Green Communities grant is also paying for high quality interior storm windows and some air sealing. 

The spring that feeds the fountain had some line repairs and upgrades. We now have a good group of folks who are not 

retirement age involved. George Day has been carrying the weight for years, and he has done an excellent job docu-

menting the system. Now we are in the process of conveying the knowledge to the next generation. This is excellent quali-

ty water, and we are working on a plan to reinstate this source to fire and police. The FD and PD water is served by a mud-

dy well. While a line was being dug up and coupled to fix a leak, needed upgrades occurred in the vault where the distribu-

tion manifold and valves live. The interruption of water led to the demise of the pump we use at town hall to increase the 

pressure.  

It is time for folks to think about producing their Departmental Town report for the next annual meeting. The 

reporting period is the prior fiscal year which ended June 30th, 2023. I urge folks accept the task while it is fresh 

in mind and not wait until we are beating the drums in March for your copy. 
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February 2024  

Rio Bravo Tacos and Tequila     Hours:  Sun - Thurs. 11 AM - 10 PM 

9 Orchard Hill Park Drive                              Fri & Sat. 11 AM - 11 PM 

Leominster, MA  01453      RioBravoTacosTequila.com 

(981) 917-0891  

 

     A couple of months ago, I took a friend to this new Mexican restaurant in Leominster for her birthday.  We both loved 

it.  We went on an afternoon at about 1 PM and there were quite a few at that time, but I am sure it's full on the week-

ends.  We sat in the bar area where they have booths as well as tables and the bar and another large room nearby.  Plenty 

of room.   

     I had Shrimp Fajitas ($23) which were delicious.  Plenty of shrimp.  Fajitas are served with onions, green peppers , char-

ro beans, lettuce, red rice, pico de gallo, sour cream, guacamole, shredded cheese, and warmed homemade flour tortillas.  

I can’t remember what my friend had, but she was very pleased with her dish, too.  First time for both of us, but won’t be 

the last as it was excellent.  Service and food gets a plus +. 

     I make Leominster in about an hour, so  it’s not that far away.  They are in the shopping area at Orchard Hill Park, 

where Targets and Kohl’s are NOT Leominster Mall.   

Bon Appetite!  Gloria Varno  

Warwick Women’s Guild Events     

 

February 6, 2024                Women’s Guild will meet on Tuesday, February 6, 2024 at 1 PM in the Town Hall Kitchen area.  

       No event  has been planned, but if you would like to play LRC (Left, Right, Center) bring a  

       bunch of quarters, (three for each game.) 

 

March 5, 2024                   Women’s Guild will meet on Tuesday, March 5, 2024 at 1 PM in the Town Hall Kitchen area. No 

       event has been planned as yet.     

  

                                  

                     Warwick Planning Board News 

     On February 6th at 7:00 p.m. at the Town Hall, the Warwick Planning Board will be hosting a public information session 

on proposed changes to the current zoning by-laws pertaining to Accessory Dwelling Units (ADUs).  Previously, building an 

ADU required an additional two acres, and we are proposing to remove that requirement.  Refreshments will be provided.  

For more information about current zoning by-laws, please visit this link:   http://bit.ly/zoning-bylaws  

http://bit.ly/zoning-bylaws
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                         Green Corner 

 

It’s mid-day on January 20, 2024, and it’s 14 degrees out with the wind chill at zero. 

A group of hardy folks stand in front of the Warwick Library as they have been doing for the past 4 + years. They are 
chatting with each other, waving to cars passing by and wearing signs that say something about the changing climate, 
ways to take action, etc. 

 

When asked, “Why are you here?”, these were some of their answers: 

 

“I get hope from being with people who are like-minded and are trying to create change.” 

“I live in a big old house, and I learn things from this group.” 

“I come for the cookies and coffee.” 

“I support our community’s stance against fossil fuel use and shift to sustainable energy.” 

“I want to make people aware that we are in the throes of climate change.” 

“We have a choice!” 

“I come for the men.” …..and of course the follow up: “I come for the women.” 

“I have to stand out in public for the most important issue that the world has ever faced!” 

“This is a good cause and I like the comradery.” 

“The climate emergency is now!!”  

“I’ll do anything for attention.” 

“I have grandchildren, and I want them to have an environment that they can live with and not hide from.” 

 

There is also allot of just plain friendly talk among them – garden tips, announcements, recipes, sharing ideas and strat-
egies, some tech talk, and even dinner invitations. 

It’s like a gathering in a neighborhood pub but without the beer.  

Every week someone shares an interesting article with the group, such as this one that our Librarian found on line: 
https://bioneers.org/charging-twenties-now-time-build-solar-powered-civilization/?
mc_cid=74c9cac444&mc_eid=c41a71d8f1 

 

So drop in and say hi, or at least give them a thumbs up or toot of the horn if you are passing by.  A little wave goes a 
long way in acknowledging that we are all in this together. 

 

DON’T FORGET!  You may pick up a hard copy of the newsletter at one of the following five locations around Town:  

TCC Chapel, Town Hall, Library, the Transfer Station, and the Warwick Community School.  Thanks again for all the 

new digital subscribers.   Also, if you’ve requested your name to be added to our digital newsletter list and aren’t 

receiving your copy, please let us know by sending an email to warwicknewsletter01378@gmail.com.  We appre-

ciate your patience as we work through this big transition.   Thank-you! 

https://bioneers.org/charging-twenties-now-time-build-solar-powered-civilization/?mc_cid=74c9cac444&mc_eid=c41a71d8f1
https://bioneers.org/charging-twenties-now-time-build-solar-powered-civilization/?mc_cid=74c9cac444&mc_eid=c41a71d8f1
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 February 2024 

      WARWICK COMMUNITY SCHOOL NEWS 

 

Happy January & 2024!  
 

We hope you had a joyful and peaceful holiday season with your families.  We are excited to be back in ses-
sion with the community’s children! 
 

In December we had our first-ever Community Exhibition of Learning. Teachers shared curricular updates, and 
students shared their learning with the families.  All of the students shared winter songs, and we enjoyed some 
cider and cake to celebrate.  
 

Our school is place and project-based. Whenever possible we center learning in and about nature.  In the new 
year, we would love to involve community members who have expertise in the areas that students are study-
ing.  Here are the units being studied in the new year:  
 

 Kindergarten & First Grade will continue to investigate regional trees on our woodland campus.  
 

 Second & Third Grade will focus on adaptations and “the wide world of frogs.” 
 

 Fourth, Fifth & Sixth Grade will learn about human rights.  
 
If you have expertise that you would be willing to share with students and teachers, please email Carole at   
superintendent@warwick-k12.us.  

 

Teachers will complete our first set of report cards at the end of this month.  All of us look forward to sharing 
students’ progress in all subject areas including art, physical education, music, and pottery.   
 

We continue to spend a great deal of time outside with our students - learning in and about nature. We wel-
come donations of gently used boots, gloves, rain and snow pants and jackets in sizes 4-14.  Please feel free to 
drop any donations you have off at school.  
 

Warmly,  
 

Carole     Jen     Jess  
 

Dr. Carole Learned-Miller                 Jen Smith             Jess Marshall  
Superintendent                        Principal    Director of Operations  

                      Foot Clinic    

            All clinics are at 8:00 a.m. at Metcalf Chapel.  

February 9th, 2024 

March 8th, 2024 

April 12, 2024 

 

 

                     ASSESSOR CLERK OFFICE HOURS 

Office hours:   Tues. 10:00 a.m.- 2:00 p.m., Thurs. 
10:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m., and 4:00 p.m.- 6:00 p.m. or 
by appointment.   (978) 544-8304 

Thank you, Tracy Styles, Assessor Clerk                    

 

 

mailto:superintendent@warwick-k12.us


    Registration is open and clubs continue through May 30th!
All Warwick After School Programs are free and begin with a half hour 
of outdoor or indoor recreation. They will run from 3:30-5pm.

Spanish Club starts Monday January 22nd open to 
grades 2-6th. Lois Wells will be leading this active, hands on
program. Join her in learning about the South American 
countries and their culture, as you learn to speak Spanish. For 
more information and to sign up please contact Janice Starmer. 
hoothill@valinet.com or call 978-544-8968  or cell # 413-522-7123. 

Wilderness   Skills Club   begins Tuesday, January
16th and is open to grades 2-6th. Join Coco King for
fireside chats and snacks this winter on the school grounds,
while exploring our campus and it’s secrets. Sturdy shoes and
warm cloths a must. For more information and to sign up please
contact Janice Starmer. hoothill@valinet.com or call 978-544-8968
or cell 413-522-7123. 

Science Club starts Wednesday, January 17th open 
to grades 2 – 6th. Brian Snell will be leading this after school 
Winter and Spring program. We will be exploring the physical
sciences during the winter session. The full program will run 
though the spring, ending May 29th. Jr. and High School 
Volunteers welcome to join and help.  For more information and to 
sign up please contact Janice Starmer. hoothill@valinet.com or call 
978-544-8968 or cell 413-522-7123.
  

Art and Nature Club begins Thursday Jan.18st open
to grades k -6th  Janice Starmer will be leading this after school
Winter and Spring program. We will begin with clay creations,
candle making, and painting. The full program will run though
the spring, ending May 30th. For more information and to sign up 
please contact Janice Starmer. hoothill@valinet.com or call 978-544-
8968 or cell 413-522-7123.    Sponsored by Warwick Arts Council
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 FEBRUARY 2024 

Warwick, Massachusetts 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thur Fri Sat 

   

 

  1 

Library 5:00-

8:00 pm 

2 

Free Food Friday 

9:00 am at Metcalf 

Chapel 

 

Groundhog Day 

3 Library 10-12:30; 

V’tine-making workshop 

1:00-3:00 pm, Library 

Yoga; Zumba 

Climate Change bell 

ringing 11:00 am; Trans-

fer Station 8:00-3:00 

pm; Climate Vigil 11:30 

-12:30 pm;   

4 

Worship Svc 

10:00 am 

 

5 

Library 10:00 am

-4:00 pm 

Learn & Play 

Group Library 

10:30 am 

6   Zumba; Bone & 

Balance; Tai-Chi 

Sr. Meal Noon 

Town Hall; WW 

Guild 1:00 pm; 

Library 1:00-8:00; 

Local Author Li-

brary 7:00 pm; 

Planning Board 

7:00 pm TH 

7 

Yoga 

 

 

 

8  

Library 5:00-

8:00 pm 

 

9  

Foot Clinic  8:00 am  

Free Food Friday 

9:00 am at Metcalf   

Chapel 

 

10 Library 10-12:30 

Yoga ; Zumba 

Transfer Station 8:00-

3:00 pm;  Climate Vigil 

11:30-12:30 pm 

 

11 

Worship Svc 

10:00 am 

 

12 

Library 10:00 am

-4:00 pm 

Learn & Play 

Group Library 

10:30 am 

 

13 

Zumba; Bone & 

Balance; Tai-Chi 

Sr. Meal Noon 

Town Hall 

Library 1:00-8:00 

pm   

14 

Yoga 

Book Club 10:00 

am at Library 

V’Tines Day 
 
 
 
Ash Wednesday 

15 

Library 5:00-

8:00 pm 

 

 

16 

Free Food Friday 

9:00 am at Metcalf 

Chapel 

17 Library 10-12:30 

Yoga; Zumba  

Transfer Station 8:00--

3:00 pm;  Climate Vigil 

11:30-12:30 pm 

Pizza & Blues Night TH 

@ 6:00 pm 

 

 

18 

Worship Svc. 

10:00 am 

 

19 

 

Presidents’ Day 

(Library closed) 

20 

Zumba; Bone & 

Balance; Tai-Chi 

Sr. Meal Noon 

Town Hall 

Library 1:00-8:00 

pm 

21 

Yoga 

 

 

22 

Library 5:00-

8:00 pm 

Short Story 

Hour 7:30 pm 

Library 

23 

Free Food Friday 

9:00 am at Metcalf 

Chapel 

 

24 Library 10-12:30 

Yoga;  Zumba 

Transfer Station 8:00-

3:00 pm; Climate Vigil 

11:30-12:30 pm 

 

25 

Worship Svc. 

10:00 am 

26 

 Library 10:00 am

-4:00 pm 

Learn & Play 

Group Library 

10:30 am 

27 Zumba; Bone 

& Balance; Tai-Chi 

Sr. Meal Noon 

Town Hall 

Library 1:00-8:00 

pm 

28 Yoga 

 

TCC Movie Night 

7:00 pm 

29 

Library 5:00-

8:00 pm 

  



Would you like your ad here next month?  
Call 978-544-8304 or email jpaganetti@warwickma.org
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WARWICK, MA 01378         

          CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                     

                                  

     DATES TO REMEMBER:                                                                               

                    

         Women’s Guild – Feb. 2 

         V’tine Workshop - Feb 3 

        Local Author’s Reading - Feb 6 

        Planning Board Mtg. - Feb 6 

        Pizza & Blues Night - Feb 17         

        Library Short Story Hour - Feb 22 

        TCC Movie Night- Feb 28 

         

       

          

        

February 2024 
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